Central Pennsylvania Repeater Association Inc.

W3ND January 2010

NOTICE: the next meeting will be on Thursday, January 21st, at Cantone’s Southern Italian Restaurant, 4701 Fritchey Street, Harrisburg, PA at 7:15 PM.  See the article and map below.
A message from our president: From WA3CPO, Gary Blacksmith, MD 
Our next CPRA meeting will be Thursday, January 21, 2010 at 7:15 PM at Cantones Southern Italian Restaurant, 4701 Fritchey Street | Harrisburg, PA 17109.  We will be discussing this fund raiser and you will be able to have your questions answered. Please arrive at 6:30 PM if you wish to dine at your leisure but you may order and eat during the meeting. This is a more casual meeting atmosphere and your favorite beverage is available.  We have asked for separate checks and you may order most items from the lunch menu.  The CPRA Board met at this restaurant on January 14 and had a good experience.
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We will also be discussing the installation of a new two meter repeater at Reeser’s Summit.  Several different frequencies and linking could be used.  Your input is needed to decide the best way to proceed.

Progress on the linking system will be reviewed, both microwave and UHF.  The current status of all the repeaters will be discussed.

The Central Pa IP Network is coming together.  The cold miserable weather has been limiting outdoor installations.  Most of the equipment has arrived. The second generation data transmitters are faster, better, and cheaper.  A full update will be given at the meeting.

All officers and Board members appear ready to serve another year.  (But see the following Treasurer’s Report, Ed.)  If anyone wants to change their status please advise during the meeting.  If anyone wants to step up to the plate and assume a leadership position, this is your chance.  Make your desires known at the meeting.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  From Dave Hoffman, N3PRO
HELP WANTED:  Since I have not been getting any responses, I’ll repost my plea. I have gotten on the board in 1994, dropped out in 2000 – 2002 and been back since.  I would like to resign this year.  I will stay on in committees and as webmaster but would like to shed the treasurer / secretary roles.  If you would like to volunteer please email me at: n3pro@yahoo.com. 
It’s time for elections again, and I have not heard from anyone.  I would REALLY like to shed some jobs as I am a member of many local radio clubs:

Appalachian Amateur Radio Club   
Cornwall Ranger Station Amateur Radio Club
Cumberland Valley Amateur Radio Club 
Hanover Area Hamming Association 
Harrisburg Radio Amateurs Club 
Lancaster Radio Transmitting Society  
Lebanon Valley Society of Radio Amateurs, 

I would love to move onto other things.  I hope to get the ballots finalized by the February meeting so I can get the ballots and renewals printed, stuffed, and mailed again – unless someone else would like to help.
WEBSITE REPORT:  From Dave Hoffman, N3PRO

I added a calendar to the home page and added the Firecracker hamfest flyer.  We are averaging 30 visitors per month, since I never ran a club site before, I don’t know if that’s good or bad.  


GENERAL ARES & RACES INFO:  From Your Editor, Roger, W3HUP 
PEMA NETS AND FREQUENCIES:

Central Area meets on   3993.5 kHz every Sunday at 8:30 AM Local

Eastern Area meets on  3987.5 kHz every Sunday morning at 9:00 AM Local

Western Area meets on 3990.5 kHz every Sunday morning at 9:00 AM Local
Our PA State Net meets the FIRST SUNDAY of every month on 3993.5 kHz at 

8:00 AM Local.  This net is usually called by John Kruk, K3KR, Lock Haven; at which time he calls Eastern, Central and Western Area Stations in that order.

The New York State net usually meets on 3993.5 kHz at 9:00 AM right after our Central Area net.

Central Area PEMA frequencies are:

                    3993.5 kHz  -  Primary

                    3984.5 kHz  -  Alternate

                    3999.5 kHz  -  Alternate  

                    7248.5 kHz  -  Alternate

                    7250.5 kHz  -  Alternate
Also note the weekly Harrisburg Amateur Radio Club Information Net, which is held

every Wednesday at 8:00 PM local on the 146.76 HRAC repeater, except for the second Wednesday of the month which is club meeting night, and the Capital Area Skywarn

net every other Wednesday at 9:00 PM local on the 145.11 RACES repeater.  All are welcome to check in.  
ON-LINE Operator Training Course Availability:

You should (but don’t have to) take the FEMA and ARRL training courses.  Follow the link below to get to the FEMA training web site for all the FEMA stuff you might be interested in…PEMA also offers many of the same courses.  The Emergency Management Institute (EMI) offers a broad range of NIMS related training.  Hyperlink to FEMA training resources: www.training.fema.gov/EMIWeb/IS/crslist.asp 

The NIMS (National Incident Management System) courses show how emergency management is organized and how volunteers such as us fit in to the process.  Available training includes the ICS 100 and 700 certification courses which can be completed in a day or two each on-line, which are recommended for both ARES and RACES operators. 

The Amateur Radio Emergency Communications Course Levels 1 and 2, available from the ARRL, cover Amateur Radio emergency operating procedures.  While you don’t have to get all this stuff at once, it is a good idea to be working on it now so you will have later when you need it.  And…listen to how the nets operate!  Then join in…good practice.  

The main point of all this is if you don’t some combination of experience and training courses, you will be “lost” in the event of a real emergency!

NEWS RELEASE: From Dan Rapak, WA3ATV

Senate Bill S. 2881 would add technical expertise to FCC Commissioners' offices

December 16, 2009 Indianapolis, IN - A bill introduced on Monday in the U.S. Senate would potentially add one electrical engineer or computer scientist within each of the offices of the five FCC Commissioners. 

Introduced by Senator Olympia Snowe (R-Maine) and co-sponsored by Senator Mark Warner (D-Virginia), Senate Bill 2881 would authorize each FCC Commissioner to add one staff assistant position to the three that are currently authorized. The new position of "staff engineer" would require that the holder either have a degree in electrical engineering or be a computer scientist. If eventually passed, the new authorization would affectively undo a loosening of requirements for technical staff at the highest level of the FCC that began more than 25 years ago. 

Vinny Lopez, CEV, CBNT, president of the Society of Broadcast Engineers (SBE), remarked, "Ensuring the technical integrity of the FCC decision-making is perhaps our most important legislative goal. This legislation will go a long way toward returning technical expertise to the FCC Commissioner's offices." Lopez added, "We encourage other members of the Senate to support this well-crafted legislation. SBE will seek the introduction of a companion bill in the House and we will urge rapid passage of both Bills in the House and the Senate."

The proposed legislation, which would amend Section 4(f)(2) of the Communications Act of 1934 (47 U.S.C. 154(f)(2)), explains that the "staff engineer" would provide each commissioner with technical consultation when appropriate and interface with the Office of Engineering and Technology, Commission Bureaus and other technical staff of the Commission for additional technical input and resources. The staff engineer would need to hold an undergraduate or graduate degree from an institution of higher education in their respective field of expertise.

The last serious attempt to increase the technical resources within the Commissioner's offices was in October of 1991 when then Rep. Don Ritter introduced HR. 3501, which would have required that at least one member of the Commission be skilled in the engineering sciences. Senator Snowe's bill would not seek to replace any of the existing staff assistants in each Commissioner's office but rather authorize each Commissioner to add one assistant.

The Society of Broadcast Engineers is the professional organization of television and radio engineers and those in related fields. SBE has more than 5,500 members in 114 chapters across the United States and in Hong Kong. SBE members can also be found in more than 20 other countries. Most chapters meet monthly and offer educational programs and an opportunity to network with other engineers. SBE offers the largest and most recognized certification program for broadcast engineers, operators and technicians, with more than 5,000 certifications currently active. The SBE also offers a growing number of on-line and traditional educational courses and seminars for the technical broadcasting community. 

 

VE TESTING:  From WA3CPO, Gary Blacksmith, MD 
THE PERRY-JUNIATA W5YI VE TESTING TEAM WILL HAVE VE TESTING ON THE FOLLOWING DATES IN 2010:

  

FEBRUARY 13

MAY 8

AUGUST 14

NOVEMBER 13

 

 ANYONE MAY REQUEST INTERIM TESTING AT OTHER TIMES CONVENIENT TO THE TEAM'S AVAILABILITY.  

CONTACT:
W. MICHAEL GREANEY, K3SRZ, CVE-28392

                 
3228 COLD STORAGE ROAD


NEW BLOOMFIELD, PA  17068-8624


717 - 582 – 4026 or 717 - 582 - 2740  (FAX)





EMAIL:   K3SRZ@ PA.NET 
MORE ON VE TESTING:  From KA3PDQ, STEVE GOBAT 
FIRST REPORTED IN THE HARAC NEWSLETTER, THE DAUPHIN COUNTY VE TESTING TEAM WILL HAVE VE TESTING ON THE FOLLOWING DATES IN 2010 AT THE DAUPIN COUTY EMA, 911 GIBSON BLVD, STEELTON:

February 20

April 17

June 19

August 21

October 16

December 18

Testing in all cases is at 9:00 A.M.

FOR SALE:  By Larry Brown, W3LWB 
I have an Yaesu FT-920 I would like to sell, $500, great condition.  Just purchased a Flex-3000.  Willing to barter for an amp.   (This posting is several months old…Ed.)

Larry Brown (W3LWB)
57 Lee Ann Court
Enola, PA  17025
Cell: 813-787-6526
 
1325 Misty Greens Drive
Sun City Center, FL  33573
larrybrown41@msn.com
813-642-8072
 
BOILER PLATE”: From your editor, W3HUP
Officers, Board, and Committee Members

President:


WA3CPO Gary Blacksmith, MD
V. President:

KA3AAA Terry Phillips
Secretary:


N3PRO Dave Hoffman 
Treasurer:


N3PRO Dave Hoffman
Past President:

K3SZX Alan Abt
Trustee for W3ND:

KA3AAA Terry Phillips
Member at large:

KA0JQO Kevin Maglouglin 

Member at large:

N3JQM Neil Shatto
Member at large:

AA3T Nick Rylatt

Alternates:


WA3MMD Bob Kurtinecz 




KB3RRV Mike Brulo





K3DRE Douglas Evans
Web Master:


N3PRO Dave Hoffman
IRLP Committee:

WA3HDP Ken Sutton





WB3CKW Gerard Whisler





WA3MMD Bob Kurtinecz

RACES team:

WB3BKN Terry Snyder, RACES R/O






K3JJK Lee Ash, and N3JQM Neil Shatto

Public Relations:

W3KB Keith Beebe

Recruitment
:

KZ3J Curtis Zell

News Letter Editor:
W3HUP Roger Urban
Facilities with the CPRA club call sign W3ND:  

144.39
APRS node from Reeser’s Summit.

145.11-
Dauphin County RACES repeater, CTCSS 123.0 Hz

145.29- IRLP node 7060 Blue Mtn. IRLP  CTCSS 123.0 Hz

145.47- Med coverage, Blue Mtn, CTCSS 123.0 Hz (Primary HEARS Repeater)
444.45+  
Medium coverage from Blue Mountain CTCSS 123.0 Hz
448.075-
Dauphin County RACES repeater CTCSS 123.0 Hz

53.01-            RCVR at Blue Mtn, UHF link to XMTR at Reeser’s Summit

3480
ATV Repeater Output (ATV only when requested…see report)
Monthly Ham Radio Lunch: at the Old Country Buffet in east Harrisburg the last Thursday of each month at noon unless it is a major holiday.  This restaurant is located on route 22 in Colonial Park in the vicinity of Value City Furniture, K-Mart and Home Depot.  Good way to meet some new people!

Club Web Site:  WWW.W3ND.ORG
Pay it a visit…we have links to various services, general information and the current and back issues of the Newsletter.  
Dues: are $20/yr for a single membership and $35/yr for a family membership, which includes all licensed amateurs living in one household.  
use the revised membership application shown below!

Thanks!   Please make your check payable to:
Central Pennsylvania Repeater Association, Inc.

2130 Cedar Lane,  Enola, PA  17025-3319
DO NOT SEND CASH!
APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP IN CPRA

□ New member    □ Renewal   □ Family   □ Updating Information              

□ Donation ______________     □ Other ______________________ 

Dues are $ 20.00 Individual and $ 35.00 Family.

Total amount enclosed $ ____________
Name:___________________________________   Call(s)_________________

Address: ______________________________  City: ______________________

State: ________  Zip code __________  License class:  ___________________

Email address for newsletters: ________________________________________

Phone: _______________________  
   □ Listed               □ Unlisted

Are you an ARRL member?   □ Yes         □ No     

Are you a member of WITF    □ Yes         □ No


EMERENCY RACES VOLUNTEER INFORMATION

This information will only be used in the event of an emergency.  This information will only be given to the emergency RACES coordinator and will not be distributed for general information in any form!

Work number including extension:  _______________________________

Cell Phone:  _________________________________________________ 

Email address:  ______________________________________________
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